

WASHINGTON STATE HEADQUARTERS

SELECTIVE SERVICE SYSTEM

washington national guard armory
s. 10th and yakima DJM/fh
Tacoma 5, Washington
January 29, 1960

IN REPLYING. ADDRESS: THE STATE DIRECTOR OF SELECTIVE SERVICE AND REFER TO:

142.

Mr. Richard M. Rawe. Box 443 Soap Lake, Washington

Your Selective Service No. 45-22-34-183

Dear Sir:

Upon receipt of your letter dated January 20, 1960 requesting that the State Director appeal your case to the Presidential Appeal Board, we secured your Selective Service file from your local board for review.

As you are aware, your case has already had the benefit of consideration by the Presidential Appeal Board on two occasions and by the Washington State Appeal Board on three occasions. It is the consensus of the staff at this headquarters who have reviewed your file that no new information has been introduced since it was last considered by the Presidential Appeal Board. Consequently, it would appear that no useful purpose would be served by submitting it for their consideration at this time.

There is no evidence in your record of denial of any right to which you are entitled under the Universal Military Training and Service Act, as amended, or that your processing to date has been defective in any manner. We regret that we do not find sufficient basis to accede to your request. Should your status change, please submit the information to your local board for their consideration.

For the State Director,

Major, AGC

Chief, Manpower Division

cc: Local Board No. 22